
CHP,  NHP  unable  to  stop
speeding vehicle
Saturday at 8:42am Nevada Highway Patrol troopers were called
to stop a vehicle driving at a high speeds from Mono County.

After a routine traffic stop Feb. 22, Mono County officers
were interviewing the driver outside his 2013 Hyundai Sonata,
with California plates 6VRP791. Passenger Geoffry Guess, 26,
from Idaho got into the driver’s seat and sped off. Guess
entered Nevada going more than 100 mph. Attempts to stop the
vehicle were unsuccessful.

The vehicle was last seen northbound on Interstate 580 north
of Bowers Mansion.

Guess is known to resist police officers and is considered to
be armed and dangerous.

Anyone who may have seen this vehicle, or who has information,
should call (775) 687.0400.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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